

Reno SCCA Board Meeting

July 9, 2025

6:30 PM

Attendees:

Anthony Ta
Chelsea Gahrn
Jason Clark
Dave Deborde
Carol Deborde
Scott Knauf

Financials:

- Payment to Thunderhill pending for recent track event.
- Payment to Regional Public Safety Center issued.

Regional Business

- Opened subscription with MailChimp to issue emails to membership. Paid subscription allows for more than one user, more than 300 emails allowed, email analytics provided on email campaigns.
 - o Chelsea to create template for Time Trials and Track events to use for announcements
- Reviewed Need2Speed proposal for in-person
- Found location for outdoor BBQ spot at San Rafael Regional Park or Bartley Ranch. Question was raised on when in the year to host
- Contact for Paint'n'Sip has gone quiet, Chelsea to reach out to other hosts in the Reno area.

Street Survival

- November 15 next event

RoadRally

- Route and date pending. Suggestions given for routes to Downieville or Eastern Sierra Foothills

Solo

- July 12-13 Events - Early start due to heat.
- Tested decibels of vehicles at immediate past event. Suggestion to check National rules if there is a decibel limit. Highest decibel recorded was 119dB. Feedback being accepted for consideration for noise limit in Supps for 2026.

Ideas on Hold

- Club member is in contact with Minden Airport to see if they have space for solo use.

Time Trials and Track Events

- Track power was shutdown due to high winds, event had no issues beyond this. Good turn out.
- August event is on 3-mile track.

- Will need to figure out how to make public announcements not using track system due to cost charged by track. What types of broadcasting methods would work to alert drivers? In-vehicle receiver with base receiver in HQ?
- Dave is requesting budget approval to replace timing decoder, including computer software, due to computer hardware issues.
 - Motion made to approve request to purchase MyLaps equipment in provided estimate.
- Begin documenting how Track programs are run operationally, as a contingency plan. Future meeting with Dave and Carol on prepared documentation.
 - Chelsea suggested that Teen Street Survival also be included in contingency plan documents.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM